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21 CFR Ch. I (4–1–11 Edition) § 133.167 

salted. The cheese is cured in a cool, 
ventilated room. The rind of the cheese 
may be coated or colored. A harmless 
preparation of enzymes of animal or 
plant origin capable of aiding in the 
curing or development of flavor of par-
mesan cheese may be added during the 
procedure, in such quantity that the 
weight of the solids of such preparation 
is not more than 0.1 percent of the 
weight of the milk used. 

(c)(1) For the purposes of this sec-
tion, the word ‘‘milk’’ means cow’s 
milk, which may be adjusted by sepa-
rating part of the fat therefrom or by 
adding thereto one or more of the fol-
lowing: Cream, skim milk, con-
centrated skim milk, nonfat dry milk, 
water in a quantity sufficient to recon-
stitute any concentrated skim milk or 
nonfat dry milk used. 

(2) Such milk may be bleached by the 
use of benzoyl peroxide or a mixture of 
benzoyl peroxide with potassium alum, 
calcium sulfate, and magnesium car-
bonate; but the weight of the benzoyl 
peroxide is not more than 0.002 percent 
of the weight of the milk bleached, and 
the weight of the potassium alum, cal-
cium sulfate, and magnesium car-
bonate, singly or combined, is not more 
than six times the weight of the ben-
zoyl peroxide used. If milk is bleached 
in this manner, sufficient vitamin A is 
added to the curd to compensate for 
the vitamin A or its precursors de-
stroyed in the bleaching process, and 
artificial coloring is not used. 

(d) Safe and suitable antimycotic 
agent(s), the cumulative levels of 
which shall not exceed current good 
manufacturing practice may be added 
to the surface of the cheese. 

(e) Label declaration. Each of the in-
gredients used in the food shall be de-
clared on the label as required by the 
applicable sections of parts 101 and 130 
of this chapter, except that enzymes of 
animal, plant, or microbial origin may 
be declared as ‘‘enzymes’’. 

[42 FR 14366, Mar. 15, 1977, as amended at 48 
FR 49014, Oct. 24, 1983; 49 FR 10095, Mar. 19, 
1984; 58 FR 2894, Jan. 6, 1993] 

§ 133.167 Pasteurized blended cheese. 
Pasteurized blended cheese conforms 

to the definition and standard of iden-
tity, and is subject to the requirements 
for label statement of ingredients, pre-

scribed for pasteurized process cheese 
by § 133.169, except that: 

(a) In mixtures of two or more 
cheeses, cream cheese or neufchatel 
cheese may be used. 

(b) None of the ingredients prescribed 
or permitted for pasteurized process 
cheese by § 133.169 (c) and (d)(1) is used. 

(c) In case of mixtures of two or more 
cheeses containing cream cheese or 
neufchatel cheese, the moisture con-
tent is not more than the arithmetical 
average of the maximum moisture con-
tents prescribed by the definitions and 
standards of identity for the varieties 
of cheeses blended, for which such lim-
its have been prescribed. 

(d) The word ‘‘process’’ is replaced by 
the word ‘‘blended’’ in the name pre-
scribed by § 133.169(e). 

[42 FR 14366, Mar. 15, 1977, as amended at 58 
FR 2894, Jan. 6, 1993] 

§ 133.168 Pasteurized blended cheese 
with fruits, vegetables, or meats. 

(a) Pasteurized blended cheese with 
fruits, vegetables, or meats, or mix-
tures of these is the food which con-
forms to the definition and standard of 
identity, and is subject to the require-
ments for label statement of ingredi-
ents, prescribed for pasteurized blended 
cheese by § 133.167, except that: 

(1) Its moisture content may be 1 per-
cent more, and the milk fat content of 
its solids may be 1 percent less, than 
the limits prescribed by § 133.167 for 
moisture and milk fat in the cor-
responding pasteurized blended cheese. 

(2) It contains one or any mixture of 
two or more of the following: Any prop-
erly prepared cooked, canned, or dried 
fruit; any properly prepared cooked, 
canned, or dried vegetable; any prop-
erly prepared cooked or canned meat. 

(3) When the added fruits, vegetables, 
or meats contain fat, the method pre-
scribed for the determination of fat by 
§ 133.5(b) is not applicable. 

(b) The name of a pasteurized blended 
cheese with fruits, vegetables, or meats 
is the name prescribed by § 133.167 for 
the applicable pasteurized blended 
cheese, followed by the term ‘‘with 
lll’’, the blank being filled in with 
the common or usual name or names of 
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